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CALENDAR: 
Playgroup Days – Every Wednesdays 9am-11am                 
                                Starting Wed 15th February 
Mobile Library – Wed 8th March & Wed 5th April 
 
Week 11 
Wed 5th April – Mobile Library       

Principal’s Report 

It is hard to believe we are already at the end of 
Term 1! This term has just flown by and I thank 
the students and parents for all their hard work 
and happy faces this term. 

 On Tuesday 21st March 
we celebrated 
Harmony Day. Children 
wore orange to school to celebrate cultural diversity 
and the message of ‘everybody belongs’. The children 
worked in pairs to compare texts relating to the 
theme of Harmony Day, then participated in the 
preparation of food from differing countries. Not all 
food was a success but at least the children had a 
taste! 

I am excited to announce next term the students will 
be learning the Ukulele! We will have two face to face 
lessons with Chris Boody from South West Music in 
Deniliquin and will conduct our other lessons via video 
conference.  Be prepared to be amazed at the skills 
the children will develop in a short space of time. 

Please join us next Wednesday for an end of term 
Assembly and Sausage Sizzle.  Each student will be 

showcasing knowledge gained this term. The 
Assembly will begin at 10.30 am. 

This will be our last newsletter for this term and I 
would like to wish you all a safe and happy holiday. 
Enjoy the break! 

Have a great week! 

Mary-Ann Headon 
Relieving Principal 
 

Sports Captain’s Report 
 
This Term, Carrathool students have been working 
hard on fitness in the mornings and sport on 
Wednesdays. Before the end of term, all the kids will 
be cleaning the sports shed. Early next term we will be 
joining the Hay Public School, Booligal Public School 
and SOTA for cross country at Hay. 
 
By Benjamin. 
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Literacy news. 

Helping others 

Agreeing to live in harmony 

Reconcile your differences 

Mercy is shown to those in need 

Orange was the colour of the day 

Now is the time for a new beginning 

You are important to the community and the 
country. 
 
By Dean Blair 

 

Happiness is where we work together  

All co-operating 

Refugees come together 

Minorities are not ignored 

Organised fun activities like cooking 

Neighbourly 

You could all participate 
 

Day of peace 

All come together as one 

Youth come together as well 
 
By Benjamin Cameron 

 

 

 

 

 

On the 21st of March we celebrated Harmony Day. 
Harmony means agreement in feelings, actions or 
ideas. We dressed in orange and made Tacos from 
Mexico and rice paper rolls from Vietnam. Not many 
liked the rice paper rolls, but everyone loved the 
tacos! 

By Cassidy Dewson Carvell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fat and Juicy Sentences. 

The motorbike is speeding across the old 
road about to hit an old Grandma. She 
faceplants into the old road as she tries to 
avoid the motorbike. The motorbike 
crashes into the old Grandma and he runs 
over her leg! She moves out off the road. 
Finally she walks slowly to the path. 

By Lincoln. 

 

My cabbage patch doll is named Sunshine. 
She is sitting on the table. 

By Eliza. 

 

 



 
 
 
 

Community News 

If you need community notices advertised in our 
newsletter please contact the school either by 
phone, fax or email. 
Phone: 02) 69 935 143          Fax: 02) 69 935 002 
Email: carrathool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
Playgroup 
Playgroup meets each Wednesday in the library 
at the school. All are welcome to attend. 
 
Sports Club 
The Sports Club would like to advise that they will 
meet on the last Sunday of every month at 10am 
at the Community Hall.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Local Phone Book 
The Hillston Lions Club has 
kindly donated Carrathool 
Shire Phone Books to the 
school. Copies are available 
for purchase from the 
school for $10 each with all 
money raised going to the 
school.  
 

 

 

 

Drum Muster 
The Carrathool Shire Tip is the collection site for any 
‘clean’ chemical drums. The drums need to be 
cleaned and sighted by an inspector. Once this is 
done, and paperwork completed, the drums can be 
dropped off at the collection site.  
 
Training is available to anyone who would like to 
become an inspector and is free of charge. 
 
The Carrathool P & C receive a small amount 
($0.25) per drum once they have been collected by 
a contractor. The site has already collected 11,249 
drums to date.  
 
Collection is usually made for 500 drums 
approximately 2-3 times a year. If anyone has 1,000 
drums or more, collection can be made directly 
from the property.  
For more information please visit the website 
www.drummuster.com.au. 
 
Vernon from Drum Muster will be at Carrathool 
the week of 29th May with a trailor to pick up 
drums from the collection point.  
Handyman wanted 
There has been an approval of $500 for the 
DrumMuster cage at the Carrathool tip to be 
fixed. If there is anyone willing to complete this 
task, please phone the school for more 
information. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cleaner Wanted 

Cleaner wanted for 10 hours  
a week at Gundaline.  
Flexible with days.  
For more information please  
call  
Belinda on 0417 825 258 or  
Paul on 0428 388 938.      

mailto:carrathool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


